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On January 6, Rev. Demian Dunkley, newly appointed President of Family Federation for a Heavenly 

USA, was warmly welcomed to East Garden during the weekend of the Subregion 1 YAYAM Leadership 

Retreat. 

 

East Garden was packed with numerous families from across the subregion, as well as the YAYAM 

leaders, who gathered together to receive Demian's message. In fact, the property was so packed with cars 

that there were no more parking spaces. The East Garden staff even commented on how they haven't had 

that many Unificationists gather there in a while. The main room was filled with great energy and a joyful 

spirit as everyone sang and engaged in fellowship. 

 

Demian delivered a very powerful message on the importance of our own responsibility to fulfill the roles 

as peacemaking leaders. He truly captivated the visitors with his charisma and humor and gave a powerful 

prayer that united the people's hearts. Demian's message was an empowering statement that gave 

everyone determination for the new year. Many guests expressed their excitement for Demian's new 

leadership and are eager to see what he will bring for the future of FFWPU. 

 

 

 

 


